
 

 

Forsyth County 
Office of Environmental Assistance and Protection 
Minor Barnette, Director 

Forsyth County Government Center   •   201 North Chestnut Street   •   Winston-Salem, NC 27101-4120 
Phone 336-703-2440   •   Fax 336-727-2777 

Recycled Paper 

 
 

 
           

May 5, 2023 
 
Mr. Phineas T. Phogbound, P.E. 
Environmental Compliance Manager 
Flapaloo Products 
250 Bultaco Pursang Lane 
Dogpatch, NC 27105 
 
Re:  CY 2021 Emissions Inventory for Flapaloo Products (Premise 00222) 
 
Dear Mr. Phogbound: 
 
This letter is notice that you are required by Chapter 3 of the Forsyth County Air Quality Technical Code, Subchapter 3Q, 
Rule .0207 and Subchapter 3D, Rule .0202 to quantify your facility's calendar year 2022 air pollutant emissions and report 
those emissions data to the Forsyth County Office of Environmental Assistance and Protection (FCEAP).  Emissions 
inventory data are utilized in air quality planning, toxic risk assessment, determination of permit fees, satisfaction of Federal 
emission reporting requirements and other related purposes.  You are required to provide your best estimate of actual 
emissions of each regulated pollutant from all sources of emissions at your facility in addition to information about your 
processes and emission release points.   
 
Your air emissions inventory must be reported via the Microsoft Access database that is attached to the same email as this 
notification.  Microsoft Access 2003 or higher will need to be installed on your computer to take advantage of this method.  
Do not use a database provided for an earlier emissions inventory to submit your 2022 emissions inventory. The latest 
version of the database must be utilized in order to incorporate changes to the code tables or the database itself since your last 
submittal.  If you are unable to use Microsoft Access, please contact me at lydask@forsyth.cc to make alternative 
arrangements.  Please email your completed emission inventory database back to me by June 30, 2023.  
 
Instructions and other information to help you prepare the emissions inventory are available on the FCEAP's website at 
https://www.co.forsyth.nc.us/EAP/forms.aspx.  If you have questions or would like assistance preparing your facility’s 
emissions inventory, you are encouraged to contact your case manager at the Office of Environmental Assistance and 
Protection at 336-703-2440.  Your case manager is familiar with your facility’s processes and will be able to provide 
guidance and assistance with calculating emissions as well as help identify additional information necessary for your 
submittal. 
 
If you wish to discuss the emissions inventory process or have questions about using the emission inventory database, or if 
you anticipate problems submitting your emissions inventory by June 30th, please don’t hesitate to email me at the address 
above or call me at 336-703-2444. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Steven K. Lyda 
Program Manager, Logistics and Support Services Division 
Office of Environmental Assistance and Protection 
201 North Chestnut Street 
Winston-Salem, NC 27101 
336-703-2444 


